Hambden Parks and Recreation Board Regular Meeting April 27, 2021

Hambden Parks and Recreation Board met in regular session on April 27, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in Hambden Township Hall. The following members were present: Joyce Edelinsky, Linda Petkosek, and Dan O'Reilly. Also present were Trustee Keith McClintock and David Heald.

Minutes: Motion by Mr. O'Reilly, second by Mrs. Petkosek to approve the January 6, 2020 minutes as presented. Upon call of vote, all yes.

OLD BUSINESS

Parking Lot Drainage – the accepted bid for the Park parking lot drainage came from Easton. They will begin the first or second week of May. The entire project should only take a couple weeks. There will still be ample access to the parking area for baseball events.

Baseball Dugouts Renderings – Mrs. Edelinsky asked Mrs. Petkosek to do a follow up contact with Erik Hauber, the art teacher from Chardon High School, to see if they had anybody still interested in doing the artwork on the dugouts. We would anticipate them starting in the fall.

Baseball Field Usage – Field 3 is being used almost every day by Gigliotti. We haven't heard anything from Chardon Baseball League. Mr. O'Reilly will contact them to see if they will be using this year. Mr. Heald stated that we needed approximately 100 tons of baseball mix. He will take care of ordering. Field 4 will be the last field we add mix to as it is used the least. Mr. Heald also discussed weed killer for the fields. Field 4 having an excessive amount of grass on the infield.

Park Trees Removed – 12 trees have been removed from the Park. Six of them in the park proper.

NEW BUSINESS

Additional Park Board Members – The board is in need of new members. Mr. Romans is now our fiscal officer, Barry Bishop has moved out of the township and Dave Coley resigned. If you know anyone interested have them contact the trustees.

Township Website – The Trustees are having problems with the township website. If you need anything or have information to submit contact Scott or Mary Ann.

Pavilion Reservations – There are currently six reservations for the Park.

Recycle Containers – People using the Park are using the recycling containers for everything but recycling. It was suggested we place on gov.deals to sell.

Future Community Events in the Park – Mrs. Edelinsky would like the members to think of an event we could do in the Park for the next meeting, since there will be no picnic this year and no new movies coming out.

There being no further business to come before the board, motion by Mrs. Petkosek, second by Mr. O'Reilly to adjourn at 6:40 p.m. **Next meeting** will Tuesday, May 18th at 6:00 p.m.

Linda Petkosek, Secretary